MINUTES
SPIRITUAL LIFE & WORSHIP COMMITTEE
Sept. 12, 2024
Present:   Fr. Ed, Diane Vollmer, Marilyn Steger, Evie Mather, Marge Cramer, Debby Wondra, Aaron Hartwig
Excused:   
June minutes approved by Marilyn and seconded by Debby
Old Business: 
Altar servers—Mark Fox is a new adult server and did well on his first mass last weekend.
Suggested that 3rd graders going into 4th grade could be trained as servers.  Someone will ask the DRE to put information out there to the Religious Ed classes also.  Fr. Ed suggested that the Juniors in High School could get service hours for Confirmation by serving also.

Update on Outdoor Mass.  Went well and the weather was great.  Diane will book Theiler Park for next year.

Update on Feast Day celebrations.  On Sun., Oct. 13th St. Theresa’s will celebrate their 175th anniversary with a mass at 11:00 a.m. celebrated by Archbishop Listecki, and an invitation only meal to follow.  The committee has already done their mass brochure and a very nice booklet chronicling the 175 years. 

On Sat, Oct. 19th St. Andrew’s is celebrating their 175th anniversary with a 4:00 p.m. polka mass, then a meal and music in the hall.  
Update on Alpha Program—on hold—follow up possibly in spring.

New Business: 
Two new communion distributors have been acquired for the 10:30 a.m. mass thanks to the help of MaryAnn Freund.
Booklets for Advent, Lent, etc.  Mike Strock from Sacred Heart will be ordering the booklets for all 6 parishes as we will get a break in pricing.

Pastor’s Report:  All 3 priests have been nicely welcomed into all of the parishes.  Fr. Miniatt would like to meet with all of the Liturgy Committees before the Holidays of Christmas and Easter so everyone is on the same page.  
Parish Council Report:    none—check the website for minutes of Council meeting.  New council member liaison is on hold at this time.
Other Business:
Fr. Miniatt is planning a mass in honor of St. Andrew on the Feast Day, which is Sat., Nov. 30th --at 9:00 a.m.

On the Eve of Thanksgiving Fr. Mark will celebrate a mass at Sacred Heart.  Thanksgiving Day there will be a 9:00 a.m. mass at St. Andrew’s.
Aaron mentioned that a Young Adult Ministry Group has started.  This will involve young people ages 18-39.  The first social will be Friday, Sept. 20th at St. Mary’s, Lomira, starting at 6:30 p.m. There will be a Holy Hour of Adoration and a Social to follow. 

Aaron will speak with Fr. Miniatt as to when he’d like to meet with our SL&W committees for all of the parishes.  We all have questions about various events we’ve done in the past in our parishes, (like Anointing of the Sick, All Souls Remembrance, Holiday Celebrations, etc.)
Next Committee Meeting:  Oct. 9, 2024 after mass at St. Theresa’s
Goals: 

Encourage Prayer & Worship members to attend workshops offered by Archdiocese, LARCSWORC and others that will help us to understand liturgy and effectively plan for the seasons.
1. Environment – continue to work on this to make worship space welcoming and enhance worship experience.
2. Music – continue to develop this ministry
3. Youth – look for ways to include youth in liturgy
4. Commissioning of Ministers
5. Be on top of what’s happening in our world and be aware of the service aspect of reaching out to others, whether in prayer opportunities in church, collections of food, clothing, money, etc.
6. Outreach
